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Thursday, April 2, 2020 

Dear Parents: 

As you know, on Friday, April 3rd our Regina Huda Teachers will begin Supplemental Learning 

On-line. As our school is committed to students’ excellence and achievement we hope that you 

are supporting your children in working on supplemental learning and we thank you. 

We understand that we are in unusual times and teachers are adjusting to new ways to share 

the curriculum, instruct students and assist students with their learning. We also understand 

that your work as parents will be different in supporting your child’s education. Please know 

that we are all learning and adjusting, and the teachers will continue to provide your children 

with instruction and assignments, but the learning will be in homes rather than in the school.  

We are moving to a new platform for face to face instruction, but please note that face-to-face 

instruction is one of several ways teachers will be teaching the curriculum. Teachers will be 

sending assignments, providing videos, or creating a blog for example, where students are 

actively involved. The teacher is also working “behind the scenes”, with planning, correcting, 

corresponding, following up with individual students and responding to questions from families 

and students as well. Please note that we will not have teachers or students in face-to-face 

teaching for 6 hours. That is not healthy for students and could be very difficult to manage in 

some homes. We need to provide flexibility so that learning can be done to also meet your 

needs as a family. 

Teachers have already been in contact with you and will continue to update you frequently. 

Please check your accounts, emails, messages to ensure you and your child/children are up-to-

date with what is being taught and requested of them. Please know that teachers will also be 

providing you and your child feedback.  

Also, for parents who have limited wifi, if you are using a Sasktel phone, they will be allowing 

people to use their phone as a hotspot and not charging data overage for the month of April. 

They anticipate it will continue as long as people are asked to isolate and stay home, but will let 

us know later in the month. If Sasktel is not who you purchased your phone from (i.e. Bell, 

Rogers, Telus etc.), please call them directly and ask if they are providing data with no overage 

charges.  

These are challenging times for everyone and we thank you in advance to your work as a parent 

in supporting your child’s learning in the next few months. Regina Huda School has always 

prided itself on the support that our families have to their child/children’s learning and their 

support of the teachers. The teachers and staff will continue to work hard in supporting your 

child/children’s during this time. 

Stay safe and healthy. 

Starla Nistor   Pam Spock 
Principal   Vice Principal  
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